

FAIRWAY NEWS

NEWS & HAPPENNINGS FROM WHIDBEY GOLF CLUB



HOUSE HAPPENINGS!

expanded We have our special weekend dinners to include both Friday and Saturday nights. Both dinners are open to our members and their guests as well as the community at large - all are welcome. We will not be open for Friday night dinner on the 4th of July but will be open on Saturday night the 5th of July.

(continued on Page 2)



WEDNESDAY NIGHT!

JULY 16 - 6-9 PM

PUBLIC WELCOME!

SEE FLYER NEXT PAGE



Wednesday
9 JULY
6-8 PM



Monday 21 JULY 8:30 AM



Thursday
31 JULY
6-9 PM

INSIDE

- 2 House Happenings
- 2 KARAOKE NIHGT
- 3 Ladies Club
- 4 Men's Club



PUBLIC WELCOME - SEE WGC
CALENDAR FOR ALL EVENTS!
WHIDBEYGOLFCLUB.COM>CLUB INFO



HOUSE HAPPENINGS!

(cont'd from Pg 1) The theme for the Friday and Saturday night dinners on July 11th and 12th will be "Summer Vacation to Italy". The menu for these two themed dinners will be announced about a week prior via Clubster. As always reservations are requested by calling into the club at 360-675-5490 ext 4. Come out and see what Chef Gordon Stewart will have on the menu.

You will notice the new "Specials" Board in the restaurant where each week Chef Gordon will list two or three weekly specials (in addition to the normal menu). We are continuing our food at the turn menu. You can get various cold wraps just outside the pro shop seven days a week. Starting the 9th of July, hot or cold food off the menu can be ordered using the QR code available near the 8th Hole tee box and will be ready for pick up at the upstairs bar at the turn.

Events this month include the popular Trivia Night on Wednesday 9 July. Come early between 5 and 6 pm to get a bite before the contest begins at 6 pm. Poker night will be on Thursday, 31July starting at 6 pm. Join us for a new event this month *** **Karaoke Night** *** on Wednesday 16 July from 6:00 to 9:00 pm. (see Flyer below ... more details will be announced via Clubster)

We will continue offering a "20% Off" bar/restaurant tab to our new 2025 golfing members on the days they play for the month of July. Pick up your coupon in the pro shop before you play.

The next Food & Beverage committee meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, 30 July at 4:00 pm in the restaurant... your attendance and input is welcome.

Mike Prewitt, Food and Beverage Committee Chair



Whidbey Golf Club Ladies Association

Hello everyone! Summer is finally here, and we are seeing a lot more folks on the course, which is wonderful. Hopefully everyone is enjoying the great weather. Our Thursday Ladies Golf Day is going strong. Shotgun starts every Thursday at 9:00. If you haven't joined the Whidbey Ladies Association there is still time and come have some fun. Our June weekly games are always interesting and fun. We started with our Mutt & Jeff competition on June 5th and the results were:

1st place with a Net 30 was Patty Caufman // 2nd place with a Net 31 was Diane Pierce //
3rd place with a Net 32 was Pam Smith

Thursday, June 12th, was our TOE competition with results: 1st place Patty Caufman with a Net 36 // Tied for 2nd place with a Net score of 37 was Marsha Phay and Kathy Vass On Thursday, June 19th, we played for the Ace of the Month for June and our winner was Marsha Phay coming in with a Net 69 // 2nd place with a Net 71 was Melissa Bader // 3rd place with a Net 72 was Jean Congdon // 4th place with a Net 73 was Jane Behrman

Thanks to all who participated in our weekly competitions.

Our Ladies participated in the first of the season, Saliah Sea Cup on June 17th, which was held at Swinomish Golf Links. Great fun and camaraderie. Results were: 1st place Swinomish Golf Links with a 184 // 2nd place Whidbey Golf Club with a 177 // 3rd place Camaloch Golf Course with a 172 // 4th place Gallery Golf Course with a 166. These scores are a combined Net of the top 6 of 8 players. **Our next competition will be at Whidbey Golf Club on July 17th.**

Our Ladies Invitational was a success. A BIG 'Thank You' to our sponsor **Brimstone Fire Safety Management** for a great event. Everyone enjoyed some good golf (even though the end of the first day we got really really really wet!!! But all in all everyone enjoyed the great food and entertainment (Casino Night). Our Club winners: Flight 1 Net: Patty Caufman and Debbie Questad with -24 // Flight 2 Gross: Pam Smith and Paula Claney with -22 // Flight 2 Net: Anna Anderson and Melissa Bader with -20. I believe every lady from our club won something. It was great fun. Our Ladies Association would like to also give a **BIG 'Thank You'** to ALL the staff and

volunteers for this event. Couldn't have done it without you: David Phay and Pro Shop Crew //
Trevor and Grounds Crew // Kitchen/Wait Staff // Bag guys Pat Ford and Roger Pierce //
Spotters on #3 and #4, Roger Pierce and Jim Phay // Paula Oldenburg for getting our Casino dealers
TJ, Scott Bader and Dan Caufman // Diane Pierce and Pam Smith who coordinated the donations to
the raffle // Alice Runk who pulled the winning tickets for each of the raffles

And last, but not least a **BIG 'THANK YOU' to Patty Caufman** for overseeing it all.

I hope I didn't miss anyone!!! I apologize if I did!!!

Our upcoming weekly events in July include: Plant a Flag // 3 Clubs and a Putter Salish Cup at Whidbey // Ts and Fs // ACE OF THE MONTH Looking forward to seeing everyone out there.

The score card doesn't show how you got there, just the number it took to get there!!!

© © ©Relax – Enjoy and have FUN!!!

MENS CLUB UPDATE

We're half way through the season now. The course is in great shape, the weather is beautiful and the days are long, so there's time to compete in a fun 9 holes of golf, enjoy a great meal with your fellow duffers and still have time to enjoy a sunset over the Olympics.

On June 5th, seven, three man teams competed in a "1, 2, 3 Net Best Ball" (holes 1, 4, and 7 = one net best ball, holes 2, 5, and 8 = two net best balls, holes 3, 6, and 9 = three net best balls) contest. It was a tight match, but in the end the team of Shaun Hohenstein, John Geragotelis and David Dimatteo edged out the team of Tom Ford, Dan Caufman and Rodger Johnson. Two teams tied for third and got one ball each. KPs worth a sleeve of balls went to Germ Geragotelis on #2 (29' 5") and Dave Amirehteshami on #7 (9' 8"). The Honey Pot swelled to \$225 thanks to a carryover from the previous contest. Five Canadian Skins worth \$45 each were paid out. Two went to Germ Geragotelis and one each went to Tyler Crawford, Tim Wyer and Warren Brown.

Our June 19th competition was a "Shamble" and drew our biggest field so far. Four, 7-man teams competed. The best drive on each hole was chosen and from there, each golfer played their own ball. The two best net scores on each hole were used to compute the total. It was hotly contested and only two strokes separated the top four teams. In the end the team of Roger Pierce, George Salatka, Rich Rosenberg and Shaun Hohenstein at -12 edged the team of Tim Wyer, Bernie Upchurch, Rodger Johnson and Mukunda-krishna Tyson (-11). Two teams tied for third at -10 and received 1 ball each while the winners received 3 balls each and second place got 2 balls each. KPs worth a sleeve of balls went to Rich Rosenberg on #2 and Shaun Hohenstein on #7 (8'3"). Rich took a creative approach by banking his ball off one of the trees in the right hazard before settling to 10'8" below the hole. Brian Nelson won the only skin worth \$140 with a net eagle on #8. See the full results for June 19 below. Our next event on July 10th will be a Stableford team total (everyone's score counts). The July 24th competition will be a Chapman contest. In the Newsletter we like to highlight notable shots that occur during the contests. If you or someone in your group makes an amazing (or a ridiculous) shot, please

The race to the Red Barn Cup is a season-long competition where players receive points each week based on how their team finished. For details see the March Newsletter. The total of the best 7 scores of the possible 16 will be used to determine the winners. After 8 events, the top 6 leaders are Rich Rosenberg (111.5), Roger Pierce (100.5), Tom Ford (98), Germ Geragotelis (96), Pat Ford (86) and Rodger Johnson (85); point totals are in parentheses. You only need 7 scores to compete, but the more you play the better chance you have.

let us know by sending a description to Rich at rar4par@gmail.com.

We encourage you to try one of these bimonthly Thursday afternoon events. It's a great opportunity to meet, mingle and compete with members you don't normally play with. All Men golfers (WGC members or not) are invited to play in any of our events. The cost is \$15 for WGC members and \$30 for non-WGC members which includes Green Fees. As always, at the conclusion of the competition, we meet up in the bar for optional dinner, drinks, and camaraderie. Come join us for a fun afternoon and evening. Rich and I look forward to seeing you on the course.

Roger Pierce and Rich Rosenberg